
Sent via Email 
October 13, 2022 
 
 
 
Office of Planning and Research 
1400 10th Street 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 
RE:   SHILOH CROSSING AFFORDABLE MIXED-USE PROJECT 

295 SHILOH ROAD (APN 163-171-039) 
INITIAL STUDY/MITGATED NEGATIVE DEC (SCH #2022090026) 

           FINAL MITIGATION MONITORING AND REPORTING PROGRAM 
 

To Whom It May Concern: 
 
The Shiloh Crossing Project Initial Study/Mitigated Negative Declaration was 
circulated for public review at the Governor’s Office and Planning and Research 
from September 2, 2022, to October 3, 2022, and at the Sonoma County Clerk’s 
office from September 2, 2022, to October 1, 2022.  The Town of Windsor received 
a comment letter from the California Department of Fish and Wildlife (CDFW) on 
October 5, 2022, requesting stronger mitigation measures for potential biological 
impacts. 
 
The Town accepted CDFW’s proposed modifications to Mitigation Measures BIO-1 
(pre-construction surveys for burrowing owl) and BIO-2 (protection of active bird 
nests).  On October 11, 2022, the Town of Windsor Planning Commission adopted 
the Shiloh Crossing Mitigated Negative Declaration and a Mitigation Monitoring 
and Reporting Program (MMRP) with revised Mitigation Measures BIO-1 and BIO-
2 (see attached).  
 
If you have any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me at (707) 838-1106 or 
kvoge@townofwindsor.com.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
 
 
Kim Voge 
Planner III 
Community Development Department 

 
Attachment: 
1. Shiloh Crossing Final MMRP 
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